
August 12, 2024 
 
TO:  MAYOR AND COUNCIL, CENTRAL SAANICH 
 
FR:  RESIDENTS OF BRYN RD 
 
RE:  PETITION TO IMPROVE WATER SERVICES 
 

 
 
 

We, the residents of Bryn Road, petition the Mayor and Council of Central Saanich 
to upgrade water services on Bryn Road as part of the further development of 
Sean Heights and Butler’s Gravel Pit. 

When the Council considered the expansion of the Sean Heights industrial zone in 
2013, we understood that the much-needed water services in the area would be 
upgraded as part of that development. 

At that time, there was a need to meet fire safety standards in the area, address 
water pressure issues on several properties, and enable farms at the end of Bryn 
Road to access the water system, which they had been trying to do since June 
2007.1 

These improvements did not happen, even though they were on the project 
priority list in 2013 as part of Central Saanich’s Water Master Plan.2 

Now that further expansion of Sean Heights along Verling Road and the 
development of Butler’s Gravel Pit are about to be considered, we ask that the 
Council ensure the water issue on Bryn Road is finally addressed in these new 
developments. 

 
------------------- 
1 Le#er to District of Central Saanich, June 20, 2007. 
2 Water Distribu<on Master Plan, District of Central Saanich, March 15, 2013, AECOM, Victoria B.C. 
 
 








